TOWN OF ARLINGTON



Mt. Pleasant Cemetery
70 Medford Street, Arlington, MA 02474
Telephone: 781-316-3276
Fax: 781-316-3280
www.arlingtonma.gov

The Minutes of the Arlington Cemetery Commission September 14, 2016

Present: Commissioners Michele Hassler, Brian Hasbrouck, DPW Director, Mike Rademacher, Cemetery Supervisor, Jason Jones

Meeting opened at 9:00 am

Minutes of August 10, 2016 were approved

Four (4) deeds signed

Columbarium update from Mike was that 6 inches was being removed from the top of the tubing. Footing will need to be cured before the scheduled delivery of the columbarium around September 24, 2016.

Michele will meet with Kevin Duffy at the Old Burying Ground on September 15, 2016 to discuss restoring stones. Discussion was had about the survey taken by Ivan Myjer and we should look into applying to a CPA grant to see if we can move forward with much needed repairs to the stone wall and the tombs. Michele and Jean will attend the meeting on September 20, 2016. Initial application is due October 7, 2016. Brian thought that if we apply for a CPA grant then we should partner with the Historical Commission on it.

Cemetery Commission Meeting September 14, 2016 Page 2

Also discussed for potential CPA funds was the embankment of the brook where it curves in the cemetery. Mike stated that every abutter is responsible for their own section.

Mike will speak to the department heads at a meeting next month about the placement of the police and fire monuments.

Reviewed the monthly tally

Meeting adjourned at 10:10 am Next meeting will be October 12, 2016

Respectfully submitted Jean Smith